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MEMBERSHIP 
Four new members were inducted into our club at the May general meeting.  They 
are  from the left - Edward Wierobiej, Lorraine Cotton, Elizabeth Probst and Kaye 
Husking.  However, there are still 9 on the waiting list.  Please make the new 
members welcome. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Guest Speaker 
 
 

Professor George Burns – Bhutan and 
Beyond 
George is a psychologist who has been volunteering the psychiatric 
ward of the Bhutan Hospital for over twenty years.  He initially went to 
do some trekking with his colleagues, and fell in love with Bhutan. 

It is easy to see the appeal of the place.  The traditional buildings, or 
zhongs, sit majestically among the mountain peaks of the Himalayas.  
The people, in their colourful traditional dress, live simply in a 
democracy that has free health care, free education and a 
government with the primary. Goal of happiness above wealth. 

The government of Bhutan introduced the concept of “Gross National 
Happiness” in 1972.  It has since been written into the constitution.  
The four pillars of “Gross National Happiness” are sustainable and 
equitable socioeconomic development, environmental conservation, 
promotion of culture, and good governance. 

George Burns was asked by the Bhutanese to speak to the United Nations on the idea of promoting happiness, rather 
than economic success as the primary purpose of life.  Jacinta Ardern’s administration in New Zealand has taken it on 
board and now has a “wellbeing budget”, with the emphasis on people, planet, then profit. 

With a population of only 800,000, the people of Bhutan have made a big statement to the rest of the world about what is 
really important.  We can only hope that the more powerful nations start to take notice. 
 

Thanks to Kerry Clark.  
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   HAPPENINGS: 
 

Shaplands War Memorabilia 
 
This was the first time that I have been to 
see the Shaplands’ collection.  My goodness 
– they have so much stuff!  Even those who 
had been before noticed that more stuff had 
been added to the collection.  Although I am 
not a fan of viewing war memorabilia, it was 
very interesting.  
 
I think that my favourite exhibit was the 
hand carved model soldiers.  They are 
amazing and all done by a local man. 

 
It was also interesting to see 
how inventive the soldiers were 
when they were away fighting.  
They came up with all sorts of 
interesting and useful things, 
made out of the most unlikely 
materials.  Anyone who has 
read The Great Escape will 
understand what I mean. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Once we had had our fill of exploring every nook 
and cranny, we were treated to a delicious 

morning tea of tea, or coffee, and scones.   
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I wonder if that is the one that visited me in my 
quarters at Ellendale.  If it was – sorry. 

 
 
   

  

 

 

 

 
 


